
Report of the Lyttelton/Mt Herbert Community Board to the Council meeting of 5 April 2007 

16. COMMUNITY BOARD “ONBOARD” MONTHLY NEWSLETTER - UPDATE 
 
 The Board considered a report seeking approval to continue funding the printing of “OnBoard”, the 

production of printed variations of the newsletter and to alter “OnBoard’s” e-mail format. 
 
 The Board resolved to: 
 
 (a) Continue to fund printing the “OnBoard” newsletter up to a cost of $1,100 per annum from its 

annual discretionary budget. 
 
 (b) Adjust the number of its non-laminated A4 print run to accommodate the requisite printing of A3 

and A4 laminated versions for notice boards. 
 
 (c) Change the email version of the newsletter to a simpler format. 
 
 


